June 21, 2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # A.3 Public Comment

Wr!tten c.or Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address EUREOIL ObECEE
Voicemail
3 0
Written Kirk Davis kirk.brandon.davis@gmail.com 775-303-7918
Written Charles Albright cralbright@icloud.com 775-324-5102
Written Joseph S. Cox scottc657 @everyactioncustom.com 1078 Chesterfield Ct Reno, NV 1
Written Sharon Brown shagg@everyactioncustom.com 3156 Meadowlands Dr Sparks NV 89431 1
Written Jo Bottenberg Jobottenberg@gmail.com 775-232-9305
Written Nancy Radford nancyradford@charter.net 7623 Jumson Dr Reno NV 89511
Written Debra A. Whitlock Lax Bethel AME Church pdebz@bethelamesparks.com 408-726-7200 2655 Rock Blvd. Sparks NV 89431
Written Connie Silveira Ward 3 renomaryjane@hotmail.com 775-848-7961 845 Casazza Dr.
Written Thomas Connelly Ward 2 tconnellywfg@gmail.com 408-761-0105 213 Criollo Ct. Reno 89511
Written Matthew Foster Strhwk@gmail.com 775-560-5081
Written Rhiannon Box Good Luck Macbeth Theatre Ward 1 rhiannon.box@gmail.com 775-544-7266 695 N Maddux Drive, Reno, NV 89512 1
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City Council Comment received from Matthew Foster

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Thu 6/20/2024 9:25 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Matthew Foster
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:
Unsure/Other
Email Address:
Strhwk@gmail.com
Phone Number:
775-560-5081
Address:

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: .

Section:
General Closing Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
Traffic control.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
Traffic lights in this city are horrible. Things need to change. | just read a Reddit post about it and what
a mess. Please look into updating/timing our lights.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2
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Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2
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City Council Comment received from Rhiannon Box

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Thu 6/20/2024 3:35 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Rhiannon Box
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 1

Email Address:
rhiannon.box@gmail.com

Phone Number:

775-544-7266

Address:

695 N Maddux drive Reno Nv 89512

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-21.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
General open session comment.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Dear Reno City Council, my name is Rhiannon Box and | am the board president for Good Luck
Macbeth Theatre company, an awesome arts nonprofit located in the heart of Midtown. We were
fortunate enough to receive an events grant from the Reno Arts and Culture Commission. With those
funds, we were able to put on our annual 10-10 festival, a two-day celebration of new and emerging
local playwrights. 10 playwrights, many of whom were high school students, each wrote a 10 minute
play that was then staged and produced. Many of the productions were captained by new directors.
Our mission is to give local creatives an opportunity to hone their playwriting and directing skills. We
also were able to have playwright, Michelle Tyrene Johnson, zoom in and give a workshop on how to
build characters. This free event sold out and had over 27 artists involved in its creation. Thank you to
the Reno City Council for their continued support of the Arts and the Reno Arts and Culture
commission for their generous support. The Arts are an important driver in the success of our
incredible town and we are fortunate to receive this funding.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...
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ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



